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July 2020 
Dear Parents and Carers of Year 6 children, 
 
Thank you for registering your child to return to school on Monday 13th July.  We have allocated the children 
into 4 separate ‘bubble’ groups, and regrettably these groups cannot be changed.  Due to Data Protection 
regulations, we will not be sharing the names of the other children allocated to these ‘bubble’ groups. 
 
The Year 6 Team have adopted the Year 1 tree names for their classes – Maple, Oak, Beech and Chestnut.  
Parents will receive the name of their child’s group and the staff supporting the group, by text. 
 
To enable us to adhere to the current Government guidance, we have put in place some specific measures 
for dropping off and collecting the children returning to Year 6.  We hope that these will work effectively, but 
will of course make any changes as necessary. 
 
For the morning drop off between 9:05am and 9:15am 
Please do not arrive on site any earlier than 9:05am and observe the pedestrian one-way routes.  We have 
also requested that only one adult comes onto the school site to escort their child to their classroom.  Any 
children coming to school without an adult will need to take responsibility for upholding safe distancing and 
following the one-way routes. 
 
To ensure you can keep your distance from other adults and children, you may need to wait before dropping 
your child off to the staff at the door.  If you need to wait for other adults to move away from the space, please 
use the grass areas marked on the Site Plan 1. Once you can move towards the classroom safely, please 
re-join the pavement following the one-way route. 
 
Site Plan 1 shows: 

 The 6GC Oak and 6KC Beech groups will be in a Year 6 and Year 3 classroom, and the waiting areas 
are on the grass opposite the classrooms – temporary barriers will define the areas.   

 The 6KC Chestnut and 6GC Maple groups are also within the Year 6/Year 3 area, but will use the hall 
doors for arrival.  The waiting areas for these groups will be the grass opposite the hall – temporary 
barriers will define the areas for each group. 

 
If you are a Key Worker and also have to drop another child in a different year group, please let us know 
what would be the most convenient arrangement for you and we will try to accommodate this. 
 
For collection at the end of the day at 3:05pm 
Our aim is to dismiss each bubble group from a different point, so we ask parents/carers who are collecting 
from the classroom to gather (at a safe distance from each other) in the four different collection areas marked 
on Site Plan 2.  Please do not arrive on site before 3:00pm, so that parents and children from Year F will 
have had time to leave the site.  The children will be released from the classroom door, or from a hall door, 
one by one, to the child’s parent or carer - or will be released when the route is clear to use.  
 
If you would like your child to leave the site independently, please complete the online permission 
slip on our website.  We also need permission for your child to participate in our exciting climbing 
wall activity on Wednesday 15th July: 
 
https://www.queensinclosure.hants.sch.uk/form/?pid=112&form=262 
 
If you are a Key Worker and you have a child in another year group, your child can stay with an adult in their 
classroom until 3:15pm.  We ask that you collect them from the classroom door directly - using the waiting 
area spaces if you need to queue – before collecting your younger child at 3:20pm. 

http://www.queensinclosure.hants.sch.uk/
https://www.queensinclosure.hants.sch.uk/form/?pid=112&form=262


 
Further information for parents regarding the week can be found on the page at the end of this letter. 
 
We appreciate that there is a lot of information for you to process - and are extremely grateful for your co-
operation and compliance in adhering to the measures in place, to help ensure the safety of all children and 
adults. 
 
Finally, unless your child has been in school this week for Key Worker childcare, parents intending to return 
their child to school must also complete our online Health Declaration by Friday 10th July: 
 
https://www.queensinclosure.hants.sch.uk/form/?pid=79&form=139  

Unfortunately, we cannot accept your child back into school unless we have received a completed Health 

Declaration. 

Thank you for your continued support and positive feedback. We look forward to seeing the children on 
Monday.  

 
 
 
 

Mrs J Allen 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

https://www.queensinclosure.hants.sch.uk/form/?pid=79&form=139


Further Information for Parents 

 We will be supplying leavers’ autograph books to the children on the first day, to be kept in school 

until the end of the week for signing. 

 On Monday, please could each child bring in a named white polo shirt (e.g. old school shirt), which 

will also be kept in school all week for signing. Shirts will not be being signed whilst being worn!  Since 

we will not be supplying pens for this purpose, we recommend that your child brings a Sharpie (or 

other fine–nib permanent marker) to school – we have discovered from previous experience that felt 

tip pens bleed.  

 Please return all school property this week - such as library books, team sports kits, dictionaries, 

learning support folders.  

 Please bring a named water bottle to school every day as the weather is expected to be warm. Please 

also apply sun cream before school when needed. Children may bring a bottle to school to reapply 

themselves if necessary. 

 

Mon 13th An Outdoor Day 

We will be spending time in the woods. With this in mind, the children need to wear school 

uniform on their top half, with either school trousers, tracksuit bottoms or leggings and 

comfortable trainers (black if possible). Skirts, dresses and shorts must not be worn on 

Monday due to the long grass near the woods and the risk of ticks. 

We are delighted that Crookhorn, Cowplain and Purbrook Park secondary schools will be 

joining us on Monday afternoon to meet the children and help with their transition. 

Tues 14th Year 6 Sports Day 
 
Group Colours: Oak – Red Chestnut – Blue Maple – Yellow Beech – Green 
 
The children need come to school wearing their group colour t-shirt (as above) with 
appropriate sports day clothing, a water bottle and hat. Your child may not be in their 
traditional Sports Day colour because we cannot mix bubbles and we need to keep the 
sense of competition fair. 
 
Don’t forget suncream!  
 

Weds 15th An Outdoor Day 

We are hiring a climbing wall!  The children need to wear lightweight, comfortable 
clothing - long trousers, tracksuit bottoms or leggings, a long-sleeved t-shirt and trainers. 
No sandals, open toed shoes, shorts, skirts or dresses please. Loose/long hair will need 
to be tied back for the activity. 
 
Please complete the online permission slip on our website if you would like your 
child to participate: 
 
https://www.queensinclosure.hants.sch.uk/form/?pid=112&form=262 
 

Thurs 16th Fun Activities 
 
Children must wear school uniform and adhere to the usual school dress code. 

Fri 17th  Leavers’ Assembly 
 
Regrettably, due to restrictions arising from the COVID-19 outbreak, this year we are 
unable to invite parents to the Leavers’ Assembly. Nevertheless, we will make the 
ceremony as special and as memorable as we can for the children.  
 
Children must wear school uniform and adhere to the usual school dress code.   

 

https://www.queensinclosure.hants.sch.uk/form/?pid=112&form=262

